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Confirmed bovine spongiform encephalopathy case in the state of Washington, USA  

On December 25, the bovine spongiform encephalopathy (BSE) world reference lab in 
Weybridge, England, confirmed preliminary diagnosis of BSE in a Holstein cow. The cow 
was slaughtered on December 9 at Vern's Moses Lake Meats in Washington State. This 
case would represent the first case of BSE in the United States. 

As a precautionary measure, the farm from which the sick cow originated, in the town of 
Mabton, was quarantined following a preliminary diagnosis made by the United States 
Department of Agriculture (USDA). Mandatory tests for EEB have been imposed in cases 
of bovine cattle deaths in commercial farming. The Food Safety and Inspection Service 
(FSIS) ordered a recall of 10,410 pounds of meat from the group of 20 animals 
slaughtered on December 9 at Verns Moses Lake Meats. 

Preliminary results of the Animal and Plants Health Inspection Service (APHIS) 
epidemiological investigation suggest that the affected animal likely entered the United 
States as part of a group of 74 dairy cattle imported through Eastport, ID, from Canada in 
2001. USDA is working with Canada to ascertain the accurate age of the animal, and 
initiating DNA testing, and is working to trace the whereabouts of all other animals from 
the same shipment. It must be emphasized that there is nothing to suggest that any of 
the other animals in the group were affected by BSE. The USDA established the 
disposition of the three calves born of the index animal: one died shortly after birth in 
October 2001; the second, a yearling heifer, is in the index herd in Mabton, WA, under 
State quarantine. The third animal, the most recently born bull calf, is in a herd in 
Sunnyside, WA, also under State quarantine. 

Risk analysis studies carried out in a number of Latin-American countries confirm that 
both that region and the Caribbean are free of BSE and its human form, variant 
Creutzfeldt-Jakob disease (vCJD). For this reason, PAHO emphasizes the need to 
maintain surveillance systems on the alert to detect any signs of the disease. The 
introduction of BSE would represent an important public health problem and could also 
raise the threat of commercial embargoes. 



PAHO’s work in this area includes: 

 Dissemination of technical information and guides on adoption of policies 
formulated by international organizations and government institutions.  

 Technical cooperation with the countries of Latin America and the Caribbean to 
help organize epidemiological surveillance of BSE. 

 Development of a network of laboratories to optimize surveillance systems. 
 Development of shared methods among countries for confronting any detected 

risk. 

In 2001, PAHO organized a meeting of health and agriculture ministers and BSE experts 
from around the world in Montevideo, Uruguay, where a report establishing the scientific 
bases for decision-making on BSE and meat safety in the Americas was presented. 
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